HNR: Explanation for the Auditor’s qualified opinion in the semi-annual financial statement of 2020
On 05 Aug 2020, Hanoi Liquor and Beverage Joint Stock Company explained the Auditor’s qualified opinion in the semi-annual financial statement of 2020 of the Company as follows:
1. Semi-annual financial statement of 2020:
The branch of PricewaterhouseCoopers Vietnam Company Limited (PwC) in Hanoi gave the qualified opinion in semi-annual financial statement of 2020 of Hanoi Liquor and Beverage Joint Stock Company (“the Company”) as follows:
“According to Note No. 12 to the semi-annual financial statement as at 30 Jun 2020, the Company has recorded the basic construction in progress of VND 1,386,092,537 related to project of dry alcohol production line which has been stopped since 2012. We have been informed by the Board of Managers of the status of this project throughout previous years, and updated in the 6-month accounting period ending on 30 Jun 2020 that the Board of Managers has no plan and does not believe that this project may be continued being under investment, and the recoverable liquidation value is negligible. According to Vietnamese Accounting Standard No. 3 - Tangible fixed assets, costs of the dry alcohol production line project need to be reduced as this project does not bring future benefits to the Company. The Company is still in the process of applying for approval from the Board of Directors to reduce value of this project. If the Company recognizes entry on retrospective adjustment of date errors in accordance with Vietnamese Accounting Standard No. 29 - “changes in accounting policies, accounting estimates and errors", as at 30 Jun 2020, value of item “construction in progress” needs to be reduced by VND 1,386,092,537; and “accumulated losses of the previous year” needs to be increased by a corresponding value.”
On the basis of the qualified opinion gave by PricewaterhouseCoopers Vietnam Company Limited (PwC) in the financial statement of fiscal period ended on 30 Jun 2020, the Company explains as follows:

According to the submission No. 46/ Tr- HALICO dated 14 Jan 2019 sent to the Board of Directors on approving the plan on handling of dry alcohol system:
· Stop investing in dry alcohol system;

· Sell and liquidate the dry alcohol system to recover capital;

· Include the disbursed/ realized amounts related to this system in costs for production and business.

However, the Board of Directors has not issued an official document on continuing investment to complete the dry alcohol project or approving above-mentioned submission to stop investment and liquidate for capital recovery. Moreover, according to the regulation on financial management, authority to approve the above project belongs to the Board of Directors, so the Board of Managers of the Company has not had a basis to reduce the item "construction in progress" as stated by the Auditor PwC.
